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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body

CÔTE D’IVOIRE
On analysis of the rich debate of the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage on the establishment of a subsidiary body for the examination of nominations for inscription in 2011 on the Representative List of the Intangible Cultural Heritage of Humanity and adoption of its terms of reference, including the question of the nominations it has to examine, two major trends emerge:
· Expansion of the Subsidiary Body to twelve (12) members to benefit from different perspectives; this would consequently increase the workload of the Secretariat;
· The maintenance of the Subsidiary Body at six (6) members to facilitate the task of the Secretariat to make it more efficient.
As far as we are concerned, we believe that the Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage is a recent Convention that tries to meet the needs of communities. It is therefore not appropriate to consider any revision of the working methods of the Subsidiary Body. The tenth anniversary of the Convention is the appropriate occasion for a review and to announce perspectives for its good functioning.

For now, the capacity of the Subsidiary Body could be increased by calling on additional assistance from the pool of accredited NGOs to the Committee, experts, etc. Another solution would be limiting the number of nominations.
On the other hand, the approach to capacity building in developing countries, particularly in Africa, with the objective among others to encourage a greater number of nominations, would be beneficial in order for the List to be really representative of the intangible cultural heritage of humanity.

This is in summary what appears important to us in this debate.

Done at Abidjan, May 24, 2011
Ms. GUEI Zranssaha,
Museum Curator

